MINUTES OF THE GREAT HASELEY PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 8 JUNE 2015 AT 7.30 PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present: D Simcox (Chairman); J Andrews; D Mann; K Sentance; E Spencer; J Simcox, Clerk; S Harrod (County and District Councillor) and one member of the public.
15/30
Public Discussion
Mr J Hayward attended the meeting and talked about the Chairman’s  report of the Annual Parish Meeting which appeared in The Haseleys.  In particular he wanted to correct the impression that the landowner had been forced to clean out the ditch when they had actually done it voluntarily and with assistance from Oxfordshire County Council.
He then went on to ask if there was any way in which communication could be improved between the farming community and the village during harvest time.  He said that there would be large pieces of farm machinery passing through the village although they had done all they could to divert them away from the centre of the village.  The Chairman said he understood the problem and said there needed to be understanding on both sides, people got upset when they are asked to move their cars late in the evening having managed to get the children to sleep while the farm worker wanted to get the machinery back so they could go home.  It was agreed that a note would be put in The Haseleys but it was pointed out that unfortunately a lot of people did not read it.  It was suggested that an email contact could be set up to warn people and the clerk agreed to put this in.

15/31
Apologies for absence were received from A Sheppard.

15/32
There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda.
15/33
The minutes of the meeting held on 18 May 2015 were confirmed and signed. 
15/34
Matters arising
The clerk had received all the register of interest forms from all parish councillors and had been sent on to SODC.  A letter had been sent to Hazelwood regarding the hawthorn bush that is hanging over the road and the bus timetable but no reply had been received.  A further letter would be sent.  The clerk reported that the new Parish Council website was now live although still under construction.
15/35
Planning
P15/S1737/FUL Farm Cottages, 2 Weston Lane, North Weston

Erection of 2 dwellings, provision of gardens and associated works
The Parish Council had no strong views on this application although they felt that the properties would benefit from only having three bedrooms and not four.
15/36
Responsible Financial Officer’s report
The current account currently stands at £15,441.21 and the Business Reserve account stands at £15,375.17. The following cheques were written: Colourplus £378.37; Stamps for The Haseleys £34.67; Envelopes (for The Haseleys) and toner cartridge £99.97;OALC Training £78.00; 123-reg Domain Name £20.35.  A cheque for Mears Estates Ltd £469.98 was written.  This was not on the agenda but will appear on the July one.  No other cheques were written.  The clerk received £605.55 income from The Haseley during the month of May.   The Chairman reported that the internal auditor had suggested that perhaps the Parish Council could take out some premium bonds to get a better rate of interest than they currently received.  He had looked into this and premium bonds have to be held by an individual and therefore would be inappropriate for a Parish Council.
The Chairman reported that the clerk was concerned that the printer that is used by the Parish Council was not working very well.  It was now about 10 years old and had been purchased 50:50 by the Parish Council and the clerk personally.  An assessment would be done during the month on what would be the best value for money for a new printer and the clerk would bring a suggestion forward at the next meeting.

15/37 Financial Regulations 

The draft Financial Regulations had been edited as discussed at the May meeting and the Parish Council then formally ratified these regulations.  They will now be put on to the new website.  The Chairman thanked the Parish Council for this.
15/38 Bank Mandate
The Parish Council RESOLVED to remove T Coles and N Nixey from the bank mandate and to add A Sheppard and H Harvey.  Unfortunately as H Harvey was not present, his paperwork was not available for the Clerk to take to the bank and he also needed to sign the Mandate form.  She would try to contact him to get this done before the next meeting.
15/39 Reports from Committees 
Footpaths – A Sheppard had started getting information regarding formalising the footpath on Church Hill.
Village Hall –D Mann reported that the final figure raised at the Village fete for the Village Hall was £3,750.
Playing Fields – The whole of the playing fields had now been cut.
Cross Field – E Spencer had oiled the pedestrian gate but the Chairman said that it was necessary to put a block of wood behind the catch as it was a hazard.  He would try to do this before the RoSPA inspection.
Allotments – K Sentance said she was trying to ensure that all allotment holders mowed the grass paths.

Transport – J Andrews reported that there is to be a Transport Reps meeting on 17 June.  He also reported that a survey was to undertaken to discuss subsidised bus services and it had been suggested that these would end in order for OCC to save money.  A new bus timetable had been put up near the Village Hall.
15/40
Report from the District and County Councillor
S Harrod reported that OCC was having more budget cuts and certain services would be affected but as yet no firm details were in place.  Working internships for young people with special needs were available through OCC and a fostering awareness programme was taking place.
SODC were moving to their new home in Abingdon and hoped to all be in place by the end of June.  There is a discount for brown wheelie bins for garden waste for those who sign up during June and July of 10%.  Once again there are grants for small works for the community; the clerk would pass this information on to the Village Hall Committee.
The Chairman asked if there was something that could be done regarding the parking outside the Manoir as one of our local people had been involved in an accident due to this.  S Harrod reported that an agreement was now in place with the Neighbours Hall to allow parking there so hopefully the problem should go away.  The Chairman also said that he had spoken with David Turner at the election count in Thame who had said that he would table a motion to say that Parish Councils should not have to pay for their local elections as in some small villages these did not take place because they could not afford the cost.  

15/41
Correspondence

The usual correspondence was distributed to the Parish Councillors.  
15/42
Any other business
D Mann reported that she would be unable to attend the July meeting.  The Chairman said that the clerk would be started a Rolling to do list as he was conscious that sometimes things got forgotten.  A list had been started and it currently contained the following items:  defibrillator, Gate on Cross Field and Dale Gostick’s stone.  E Spencer said that she would shortly have the stone and would inform the clerk of the wording for the plaque.  Once this was available, the clerk would go to get an estimate and report to the Parish Council.
K Sentance asked if there was any news on affordable housing.  E Spencer said that all the surveys had now been undertaken and was told that some plans would be available at the end of the week.
15/43
It was agreed that the next meeting would take place on 13 July 2015 at 7.30pm.  It was agreed that there would not be a meeting during August except for planning and urgent business.  There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.00pm. 
……………………………
